March 7, 2021

Chairman Wiggam, Vice Chair John, Ranking Member Kelly, and Members of the State and Local
Government Committee.

| write to you asking for passage on SB 22 with the amendments added from HB 90. It is
absolutely necessary that the legislature take back oversight by limiting the emergency powers
of the governor and the Ohio Department of Health.

Too much power in the hands of the executive branch without oversight from the legislature
has cost the State of Ohio and its citizens greatly.

| respectfully urge passage to limit the emergency powers of the governor and the Ohio
Department of Health.

Rebecca Clutter



